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A Message from our Principal 
Dear GCHS families and students, 

The school year is completed! And this has been a year! I 
don’t have to tell anybody that. Congratulations to our 
Seniors who have finished their credits and are prepared to 
walk with us in July--we are all looking forward to seeing you 
on July 31st. Thank you to all Wildcats for all for your work, 
your flexibility, for your grit and perseverance. All students 
adapted to their new environment with its new roles and expectations, and I 
commend all Wildcats. It was difficult, I know. 

I don’t know about you, but for me, something happened to my perception of time. I 
couldn’t tell if each day was short or long; moments stretched out; hours vanished 
unpredictably. The days since lockdown at times felt like one long day; at other times it 
felt as if we have lived many months of this different kind of life in a moment. 

I look at those lost segmented days before the world closed, days when I was fully 
dominated by clock-time, by back-to-back meetings and presentations and by hurried, 
adrenalin-driven and astonishingly crowded days, and I wonder where my eyes and 
ears were all that time. 

Some days are still led by clock time—back-to-back video meetings still happen. And 
each day is supported by a bit of solitude early in the morning. All the same, I am more 
opened up to the ways that time and space stretch or contract when the timetable has 
loosened, when the world of events is so much emptier. And I appreciate times of 
solitude and reflection more now. 

I hope you are all able to take time this summer to honor the important stuff—family, 
responsibilities, work—but are also able to take time for yourself, to relax, to reflect on 
who you are and what you want, what you want your priorities to be, to loosen time 
restraints and to just live in the moment. 

We’re not sure quite yet what next year will look like—we’re hoping to be in-person 
100% of the time, but we might have to create a hybrid model. We are waiting for 
direction and protocols from the State and from our County Health Department. We 
will be sure to get that information out to all Wildcats as soon as we can. 

For now, enjoy your time off, enjoy your summer and your family and plan to come 
back to your Wildcat Family in August. We’re looking forward to seeing you. 

Sincerely, 
Cary Smith, Principal 
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Graduation Information 

Please note that in-person graduation for the class of 2020 has been officially 

postponed until the end of July. The tentative date for Greeley Central’s Class of 

2020 Graduation ceremony is Friday, July 31st at 8:00am at District 6 Stadium. 

There will more than likely be limits to the number of people allowed to attend 

for each student. As soon as more details are known, we will post those details. 

Please see the letter from Mr. Smith to Greeley Central families of seniors/graduates by clicking here. 

 

Senior Class Photo 

POSTPONED. We will notify you when a new date has been chosen to take this photo. We are looking at a 

senior class photo either before or right after the rescheduled graduation ceremony on July 31st. Once the 

determination of this information we will inform all seniors of this event. Please keep checking the school’s 

homepage as well as the school’s Facebook page and your student emails (the District will be keeping 

graduates' emails active through the end of July).. 

 

Greeley Central Face Mask 

Are you in need of a facemask? For only $15 you can show your Wildcat pride and support your softball team 

by purchasing a mask today. The deadline to order is June 8th and masks should arrive about 2 weeks later 

(end of June).  These are currently only available to be purchased online for the safety of everyone. 

https://www.customink.com/fundraising/greeley-central-face-mask 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Report Cards 

Report cards have now been printed and should be mailed out to all students by Thursday, June 4th. 

 

Honor Roll for Semester 2 

The Greeley Central honor roll for Semester 2 is located here in this newsletter. Congratulations to you all! 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/17eQEii8QTfRvwq7hqblxtGOtmkfkPW2xiF1TLYv8ypo/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.customink.com/fundraising/greeley-central-face-mask
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ARTS MAGNET PROGRAM 

Looking to APPLY to the Arts Magnet Program? 

You can apply online here:   Google Forms 

Happy Retirement, Doran Azari!  

We sure wish you the very best!  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScDXqlCxiWSfTT9AqMDBhG7guBwcCr_9-8hES-JsRCohOaKjw/viewform?usp=sf_link
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COVID-19 Family Support 

Or, you can CLICK THIS LINK to take you to the donation page. 

Athletics/Activities 

All in-person activities have been postponed through the end of June (June 30th). The Weld County Health 
Department  has extended a previous “no contact” rule for all coaches and students through July 1st. 

For summer athletic workout schedules, please click this link and then look for your sport’s workout 
schedule. 

 

Band 

Marching band is making its preliminary/tentative plans for the fall including band camp, auditions and 
preparing music for all-state and honor band auditions.  For schedule details please find us on the BAND app 
https://band.us/n/a4aa35663es1N 

 

Or our Marching Wildcats group on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/151912165909/ 

For additional questions contact Mr. Farr dfarr@greeleyschools.org 

We are also pleased to announce that GCHS alumn Jaime Arreola has joined the Marching staff and will be 

coaching colorguard this fall! 

https://greeley.revtrak.net/High-Schools/Greeley-Central/Greeley-Central-High-School/#/v/covid-19-family-support
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1VHTxWTkW7M-kEsHob6ou37QEuHmq1b4W?usp=sharing
https://band.us/n/a4aa35663es1N
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151912165909/
mailto:dfarr@greeleyschools.org
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Head Coaches for Greeley Central Sports are: 

Football - Jeff Priestly (jeff.e.priestley@gmail.com) 

Girls Volleyball - Marissa Hughes (mhughes3@greeleyschools.org) 

Boys Basketball - Troy Graefe (tgraefe@greeleyschools.org) 

Girls Basketball - Juliet Sheets (jsheets@greeleyschools.org) 

Boys Soccer - Liam Duncan (lduncan2@greeleyschools.org) 

Boys Golf - Zach Brockman (zbrockman@greeleyschools.org) 

Co-ed Cross-Country - John Bintliff (jbintliff@greeleyschools.org) 

Wrestling - Eric Penfold (eric@2mprinting.com) 

Boys/Girls Track & Field (co-ed) - Marty Neibauer (mneibauer@greeleyschools.org) 

Baseball - Zach Brockmann (zbrockman@greeleyschools.org) 

Girls Soccer - Shannon Segovia (ssegovia@greeleyschools.org) 

Girls Tennis - Steve Burch (stburch@greeleyschools.org) 

Boys Tennis - John Schuttler (schuttlerj@hotmail.com) 

Boys Volleyball - Marissa Hughes (mhughes3@greeleyschools.org) 

Boys Swimming (MUST register at West) - Contact West for coaches information 

Girls Golf (MUST register at Northridge) - Contact Northridge for coaches information 

 

Fall Sports Registration: 

Registration for Fall Sports will open on 7/1/2020.  Information regarding Fall sports registration will be listed 

on the Greeley Central High School home page as we get closer to that date.  Remember that all athletes must 

have a current athletic physical on file and have insurance to be able to participate in sports at Greeley Central 

High School.  Athletic physical forms can be downloaded from our school’s athletic webpage.  Just click on the 

“Athletics” menu at the top of the homepage page, click on “Sports Registration and Supplemental Files”, 

scroll to the bottom of the page and click on “Physical Form (required)” to download the form then print (or 

click this link). For more information email Sue Barnes, our Athletics/Activities secretary at 

sbarnes1@greeleyschools.org.  

mailto:jeff.e.priestley@gmail.com
mailto:mhughes3@greeleyschools.org
mailto:tgraefe@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jsheets@greeleyschools.org
mailto:lduncan2@greeleyschools.org
mailto:zbrockman@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jbintliff@greeleyschools.org
mailto:eric@2mprinting.com
mailto:mneibauer@greeleyschools.org
mailto:zbrockman@greeleyschools.org
mailto:ssegovia@greeleyschools.org
mailto:stburch@greeleyschools.org
mailto:schuttlerj@hotmail.com
mailto:mhughes3@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=8492&dataid=22998&FileName=Physical%20Form.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=8492&dataid=22998&FileName=Physical%20Form.pdf
mailto:sbarnes1@greeleyschools.org
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Email Contact List for Administration & Office Staff 

Administration 

Cary Smith, Principal (12th) casmith@greeleyschools.org  

Alicia Lackey, AP (9th) alackey@greeleyschools.org  

David Reyes, AP (10th) dreyes@greeleyschools.org  

Sean Scribbick, AP/AD (11th) sscribbick@greeleyschools.org  

Clerical/Support Staff 

Susan Barnes, Athletics  sbarnes1@greeleyschools.org  

Celeste Bauer, Attendance  cbauer@greeleyschools.org  

Nicole Busson, Library  nbusson@greeleyschools.org  

Maria Clark, Main Office  mclark6@greeleyschools.org  

Heather Endres, Counseling  hendres@greeleyschools.org  

Nancy Kern, Finance  nkern@greeleyschools.org  

Phillip Ulrickson, Off. Mgr.  pulrickson@greeleyschools.org  

Programs/Pathways at Greeley Central 

Please check out our different programs & pathways offered at Greeley Central High School. 

● Arts Magnet 

○ Link to Brochure 

○ Link to Application 

● Health Science Academy 

○ Link to Brochure 

○ Link to Application 

● Marketing/Business 

○ Link to Brochure 

● Advanced Manufacturing 

○ Link to Brochure 

● Clubs/Organizations 

○ Link to Google Slide Listing of Clubs 

● OTHER INFORMATION 

○ Graduation Requirements (Starting with Class of 2021) 

mailto:casmith@greeleyschools.org
mailto:alackey@greeleyschools.org
mailto:dreyes@greeleyschools.org
mailto:sscribbick@greeleyschools.org
mailto:sbarnes1@greeleyschools.org
mailto:cbauer@greeleyschools.org
mailto:nbusson@greeleyschools.org
mailto:mclark6@greeleyschools.org
mailto:hendres@greeleyschools.org
mailto:nkern@greeleyschools.org
mailto:pulrickson@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/AMP%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScDXqlCxiWSfTT9AqMDBhG7guBwcCr_9-8hES-JsRCohOaKjw/viewform
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/HSA%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSca_iDpUKbTJipe-U-e_KMy1_47XkJbiNchkfIYqdIrTHPfvQ/viewform
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/Business-Marketing%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/Adv%20Man%2020-21.pdf
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1fpqGWWmSxlpusNnUmbt2SW4qJ4tXHi-5D1u1znqK4hg/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/2813/Graduation_Requirements_2020.pdf
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SUMMER SCHOOL 

Information regarding summer school, which will be held virtually this year. 

Summer school will run through the month of June, starting on Monday, June 1st and run through Thursday, 

June 25. Students should have already been contacted regarding summer school. Please contact Mrs. Villarreal 

by email at kvillarreal@greeleyschools.org if you have questions. 

Upcoming Events 

Here are a few of our upcoming dates to take note of: 

June 1 6am-4:30pm Switch to Summer Office Hours (Mon-Thu, closed Fri) 

June 1-June 25 9am-1pm Summer School - Virtual Remote Online (Mon-Thur, closed Fri) 

June 5 All Day Office Closed on Fridays 

June 12 All Day Office Closed on Fridays 

June 19 All Day Office Closed on Fridays 

June 26-July 5 All Day Office Closed for short summer break 

July 1 All Day Fall Sports Registration Opens 

July 4 All Day Independence Day - Happy Birthday, America! 

July 6-July 31 6am-4:30pm Summer Office Hours (Mon-Thu, closed Fri) 

July 13-July 23 9am-1pm Freshman Transition Program (Mon-Thu, off Fri) - 2 week program 

August 3 7am-3:45pm Switch back to Normal Office Hours (Mon-Fri) 

August 3 10am Boys Golf Begins (Must be cleared by Activities Office to try out) 

August 5** Varies Fall Registration for Juniors & Seniors (details to follow) 

August 6** Varies Fall Registration for Freshmen & Sophomores (details to follow) 

August 10 3:30pm Fall Sports Begin (Must be cleared by Activities Office to practice) 

August 12 8am-12pm Freshman Orientation Day (only Freshman) 

August 12** 3pm-6pm Make-Up Registration (details to follow) 

August 13 8am-3:30pm Start of Semester 1 - ALL STUDENTS REPORT 

September 7 All Day LABOR DAY - NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS OR STAFF 

September 8-12 All Day Homecoming Week (Spirit Week & Festivities) 

September 9 7pm Powder Puff Football - District 6 Stadium ($5 each - no passes) 

September 11 1:30pm-3pm Homecoming Parade 

September 12** 8pm-11pm Homecoming Dance 

** Denotes tentative dates based on current health guidelines & schedule changes 

As always, check our webpage for all upcoming events, activities, and sports details 
(www.GreeleySchools.org/GreeleyCentral). 

mailto:kvillarreal@greeleyschools.org
http://www.greeleyschools.org/GreeleyCentral
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FRESHMAN TRANSITION PROGRAM 

Please follow the link below to register for the Freshman Transition Program for this summer (summer of 
2020). This program is held July 13th - July 23rd and is held Monday - Thursday, from 9am-1pm. Breakfast & 
lunch will be provided. As of May 26th, this program is still set to occur at the school, although there will be 
some changes to how it is run. If you have any questions please contact Amy Bekins by email at 
abekins@greeleyschools.org. 

The form below should be filled out so our summer program coordinators will have an idea of how many 
students to expect and also what information students are in need of: 

CLICK THIS LINK TO FILL OUT FORM 

mailto:abekins@greeleyschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1yQAORtT_pr9GulUgoQZEkgydj0ePJE8FgmK3w9-Epdk/viewform?edit_requested=true
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A MESSAGE FROM THE COUNSELORS 

During this time many people are struggling because of the change in routine and connection. Please reach 
out for support as struggles arise. These local agencies are still accepting new clients for teletherapy: 

North Range Behavioral Health: 970-347-2120  Insurance, Medicaid, sliding scale self-pay 
Heart Centered Counseling: 970-691-1880  Insurance, Medicaid 
Banner: 970-810-5454     Insurance 

Due to school being virtual right now we are currently unable to provide immediate crisis 
support. If you are worried about the safety of yourself or a loved one please call 911. 

**North Range Behavioral Health Crisis is still operating by phone and in person for free 
crisis services. Call (970) 347-2120 or go to 928 12th St** 

 

FREE & REDUCED LUNCHES 

Every year each student who wishes to be considered for free & reduced lunches must have their parent or 
guardian fill out a new application. 

The best method of doing this is online. Completing your application online takes significantly less time and 
will facilitate a quicker turnaround time for determining your status. 

Please click the link below to take you to this online application: 

https://d6applyformeals.greeleyschools.org/ 

If you prefer to fill out a paper application you can pick this application up from the main office or go directly 
to Nutrition Services at the Service Center located at 2504 4th Avenue. Please note that filling out a paper 
application does take longer to process and get results. 

Please note that students who have not had an application processed prior to one of the last days in 
September will have a "paid" status until approximately the end of the first week in October. After that date 
in October, the student's free & reduced status will be revoked, so please don't wait until the last minute to 
complete this application. Please check with Nutritional Services for all required due dates & information: 

Click here for the Nutritional Services Page 

 

SUMMER FOOD SERVICE PROGRAM 

Greeley-Evans School District 6 Nutrition Services is offering a federally-funded 
Summer Food Service Program for children. To best continue to serve the 
community and practice social distancing during the summer of 2020, Nutrition 
Services is distributing FREE Breakfast & Lunch meals by a bus stop delivery 
method. Breakfast & Lunch will be served to any child between the age of 1 and 18 
years old all summer long! There will be 2 sets of stops, morning and afternoon 
routes, Mondays-Thursdays. View all information on Summer 2020 stops by 
CLICKING HERE. You can also find updates at our Facebook page. 

www.greeleyschools.org/nutritionservices 

https://www.facebook.com/d6nutritionservices 

Any major changes to the distribution will be communicated to families. Minor changes to routes and stops 
may occur without notice but the most up to date information on serving locations will be posted on the 
District’s Nutrition Services website given above. Their Facebook page also has the most up to date 
information so be sure to check that out as well. 

We will also be partnering with the Weld Food Bank on Wednesday afternoons from 2:00pm-3:30 pm, at 
Northridge High School and the Service Center for food distributions. 

The location for the food pickup at Greeley Central is located at the school bus stop at the North side of our 
school next to our staff parking lot. 

Call the Hunger Free Hotline toll-free at (855) 855-4626 to be connected to food resources in Colorado. 

 

 

https://d6applyformeals.greeleyschools.org/
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=15973
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=21816
https://www.facebook.com/d6nutritionservices/
http://www.greeleyschools.org/nutritionservices
https://www.facebook.com/d6nutritionservices/
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Weld County Department of Health and Environment 2019 Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Prevention and Preparedness 

General Respiratory Illness Prevention and Preparedness (COVID-19) 
There is currently no vaccine to prevent Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). The best way to prevent illness is to avoid 
being exposed to this virus.  Please practice the following preventive and preparedness actions to keep you and your 
family safe: 

Prevention 
• Avoid close contact with people who are sick (keep about 6 feet away). 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 

• Stay home when you are sick. 

• Cover your cough with your elbow or sneeze into a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash—and wash your hands. 

• Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces using a regular household cleaning spray or wipe. 

• Use a facemask if you are sick to help limit the spread of illness to others. If you are not sick, a facemask is not 
recommended. Facemasks should be used by people who show symptoms of COVID-19 to help prevent the spread 
of the disease to others. The use of facemasks is also crucial for health workers and people who are taking care of 
someone in close settings (at home or in a health care facility). 

• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds, especially after going to the bathroom; before 
eating; and after blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing. 

• If soap and water are not readily available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol. Always 
wash hands with soap and water if hands are visibly dirty. 

• Avoid travel to areas with ongoing community transmission. 

Preparedness 
• Create an emergency contact list for family and friends. 

• Frequently clean touched surfaces and objects with a regular household detergent cleaner. 

• Ensure your family has an extra supply of necessary medicines and food. 

• Identify a separate bedroom and bathroom (if available) for a sick family member to use. 

• Plan for ways to care for those who may be at greater risk (e.g. underlying chronic illness) 

• Plan for potential schedule changes at school and work. 

• Avoid sharing personal household items with someone who is sick in the home. 

For More Information 
• For general questions about COVID-19 in Colorado, call CO HELP at (303) 389-1687 or 1(877) 462-2911 or email 

COHELP@RMPDC.org. 

• For disease prevention and control, call the Weld County Health Department at (970) 400-2111. 

https://www.weldgov.com/
https://www.weldgov.com/departments/
https://www.weldgov.com/departments/health_and_environment/
https://www.weldgov.com/departments/health_and_environment/2019_novel_coronavirus/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html
mailto:COHELP@RMPDC.org
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